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10th August 2020
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to a new school year.  This year we will face many challenges with COVID-19.
I would like to take a moment to introduce myself, I am Elizabeth Garrick and I will be acting head Teacher in Happyhansel and Sandness this year. This is a one year secondment from my usual post at Whiteness Primary school as P3/4 teacher. I very much look forward to this new challenge and to getting to know you all.
This letter provides some information for pupil return. In order to keep everyone safe it is going to be important on the return to school to minimise the number of people in and around the school building. We request that you phone the school or email rather than visit if you have questions.
Wednesday afternoon will be a time as communicated last week for parents and pupils to meet teachers they have not yet met.
Keeping everyone safe underlies all our preparations and changes to school routines. If your child or anyone in your household have any of the most common symptoms of COVID-19, you must follow up to date health protection advice, which includes your children not attending school.

The most common symptoms are

· new continuous cough 

· fever/high temperature 

· loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste (anosmia). 

Pupils do not have to socially distance but we will be minimising mixing between the two classes.
	1.
	What should I bring to school?
	You should bring the minimum of personal possessions to school all stationery will be supplied so you don’t need your pencil case or school bag. Bring your homework bag and your PE kit. PE will be outside for now so joggers/leggings as well as shorts and trainers would be good.

You will need your snack if you take school dinners a school packed lunch will be provided and eaten in classrooms. If you usually take a packed lunch continue to do this. 
You should not share anything with other pupils. 

You can bring your own hand sanitiser, hand cream. (Lots of handwashing can leave hands a little uncomfortable) and tissues if you wish. There will be plenty of hand sanitiser at the front door and in bottles around the school.

Classroom windows will be open to help with ventilation and we will be doing lots of outdoor learning so please take clothes that will keep you warm.
 

	2.
	Do I need to bring a face covering?
	Whilst we have been advised that face coverings are not required for pupils in school settings.

Anyone wishing to wear a face covering in school can do so at any time. 



	3.
	What happens when I arrive in school?
	When you arrive in school, you will hand sanitise at your entry door. Put your jacket and red bag on your peg your homework bag in your tray and go to play outside in your area check the sign on the classroom door.



	4.
	What happens around the school corridors?
	Keep left at all times. Follow the arrows.

Avoid touching surfaces on your journey.

There is hand sanitiser bottles around the school. 



	5.
	What happens at interval time?
	Please bring your morning snack with you to school.

We will go outside if the weather is suitable. The classes will be assigned different areas in the playground to minimise mixing.



	6.
	School cleaning
	There is additional day cleaning around the school. 

Please help us by using the bins and keeping everything neat and tidy.

 

	7.
	What happens at lunchtime?
	Pupils will have their packed lunches in classrooms then go out to play.  

Handwashing will be done before and after lunch and on re-entry to the class.


	8.
	What happens at the end of the day?
	Pupils will be picked up from the carpark. Younger children can be escorted to the area outside the front door where parents can meet them. Early Years pupils will be dropped off and picked up from the garden area outside the Early Years class.  Please keep speed very slow on the road into the school.  Please do not leave any possessions in the school at the end of each day.

	9.
	I am feeling a bit worried about coming back to school.


	Lots of people will be feeling a bit anxious about coming into school. 

The staff are working hard to support you and we explain all the class procedures.  This is one of the reasons we are starting off will smaller numbers. We are very much looking forward to seeing you.



	10.
	What about the Library?
	Returning library books will be quarantined for a minimum of 72 hours.

	11.
	What about PE?
	There will be outdoor lessons when possible so warm clothes and sensible shoes would be most helpful.

	12
	Anything else?
	There will be some additional information provided to you in school.  If you have any questions about the return to school please let either me or your teacher know. It is best to contact school by email to your class teacher or school office. Notes in homework diaries may not be picked up in the usual way.

elizabethgarrick@shetland.gov.uk
julie.thomson2@shetland.gov.uk
happyhansel@shetland.gov.uk


	
	
	


There are a lot of changes for everyone to get used to so we ask for your patience while we get up and running again. Our first few days with the children will be about reconnecting with them and helping everyone to settle back in. If there are any queries please do not hesitate to email or phone.
Yours sincerely

Elizabeth Garrick

Acting Head Teacher

Happyhansel 01595 807450
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Happyhansel is proud to be an Eco School

Registered since 2006

Fifth Green Flag awarded in 2017

